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UPDATE ON TRANSITION OF BAP ADMINISTRATOR 

DUTIES TO BROWNGREER PLC 

November 21, 2023 

 
Pursuant to the Court’s 9/22/23 Order, BrownGreer has been appointed to replace 

Epiq as the Baseline Assessment Program (“BAP”) Administrator (Doc. 12345).  

 

Since the date of the Court’s Order, law firms and claimants have continued to 

schedule appointments the way they were used to doing it.  However, please be 

advised that beginning on Tuesday, November 21, 2023, BrownGreer will launch 

its BAP appointment scheduling portal and review systems to process and publish 

results from the BAP Neuropsychological and Neurology exams completed by the 

Retired NFL Football Players who elected to participate in this benefit under the 

Settlement Agreement.  This will be a seamless transition on the portals, which 

will allow law firms and unrepresented NFL Players to sign BAP HIPAA forms 

and request BAP appointments just as they have been doing since the launch of the 

Settlement Program in 2017.   

 

We will send reminders to law firms and the NFL Players about scheduled BAP 

appointments and provide law firms with reports to track BAP appointment 

requests, scheduled appointments with the BAP Providers, and the BAP exam 

results. 

 

Going forward, if you have any questions about BAP administration, call the 

Claims Administrator at 1-855-887-3485 (option 2) or email 

BAPAdministrator@NFLConcussionSettlement.com or your BrownGreer Law 

Firm Contact. 
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